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UNCLASSIFIED 

I. WEATHER 
 

• Today: Mostly sunny. High 47°. Low 34°. 
 

 
 

 

II. DEVELOPMENTS OF NOTE 
 

National Capital Region  
 

• District of Columbia: DC Fire and EMS 
responded to the 4400 block of King Ave SW 
for a fire rescue. Two children were transported 
to a local hospital with serious injuries after 
being thrown from a window by their 
grandmother to escape. The Red Cross, DC 
HSEMA, and the Mayor’s Office of Community 
Relations and Services also responded to aid 
16 displaced residents. Link 
 

• Fairfax County: Members from the Fairfax 
Fire and Rescue and the Los Angeles County 
Fire Department were deployed to Albania to 
support recovery efforts. The team will help 
coordinate international engineering teams 
conducting damage assessments to determine 
if buildings and critical infrastructure are safe. 
Link 
 

• Montgomery County: Students in six 
Montgomery County schools have had their 
personal information exposed due to a data 
breach. A student was identified as the 
suspect, and police took possession of the 
student’s laptop and cell phone for 
investigation. Link 

 

United States 
 

• Wisconsin: A police officer shot an armed 
student inside a high school in Waukesha, 15 
miles west of Milwaukee. A student alerted the 
school’s resource officer that a classmate had 
a gun. The school went into lockdown as police 
responded to the incident. The student was 
taken into custody and is in stable condition. 
This was an isolated incident. No other people 
were injured and no other suspects are being 
sought-after. Link 

 

World 
 

• Philippines: A typhoon struck today, 
prompting suspension of air and sea travel, 
government, and schools. Over 200,000 
people were evacuated prior to the typhoon 
after warning of floods and landslides. This is 
the 20th typhoon to hit the county this year. The 
country’s disaster agency stated that good 
preparation minimized the human impact. Link 

 

• Tunisia: A bus swerved off a road after the 
driver failed to maneuver a sharp turn and 
crashed at the bottom of a ravine killing 24 and 
injuring 18 others. The vehicle was headed 
from capital Tunis to Ain Draham, a local 
tourist spot on the border with Algeria. Link  

 

  
A police investigator stands by a regional bus that crashed. 

(Source: AP) 
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